NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

October 2011

Upcoming Meeting Announcement

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Thursday October 6th, 2011 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the Cimarron Village Community Building in Broomfield, see our web site www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions.

Other Announcements

PROGRAM – The program this month will be given by club member, Don K., with the topic being "P-NCs: Collecting Coins with Stamps".

SNACKS – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in October.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for the November 2011 meeting or any other upcoming meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Indian Head Cent. (A nice, no problems, coin that you, as a collector, would like to have, would be appreciated).

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.]

<u>COIN QUIZ</u> – There will not be a coin quiz this month.

<u>SHOW and TELL</u> – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

UPCOMING PROGRAMS – Currently there is no news on upcoming programs.

<u>UPCOMING ELECTIONS</u> – Start thinking about who you would like to see run for the office of President, Secretary, and Director #2. Nominations will open next month. Maybe you would like to run.

(Due to travel delays, the Secretary was not able to make the meeting as intended. Stuart R. filled in and took notes.)

Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on September 1st. I am not sure of exactly how many we had in attendance as there was no official attendance sheet for members to sign, but it was estimated that there were 26 members and 5 guests. The guests included the presenter's parents, a person who had recently moved from Tucson and was a member of a coin club there, a local dealer, and a person interested in learning and was checking out the club.

President Dave F. called the meeting to order at 7:03.

Our guests were reviewed above.

Dave had his stack old coin magazines and Coin World newspapers, which were available for club members to borrow and read. He also brought in an Auction Catalog of old coin books.

Dave gave a quick review of the past months' coin shows. He then reminded everyone of the upcoming coins shows.

Dave reviewed for everyone this months' Coin of the Month, Door Prize, and Raffle Prize.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the last meeting.

Dave We. gave the Treasurers report and stated we have \$2,618.18 in the club account. A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers report. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Bob related a story that he retired as a school principal 13 months ago and is putting together an informative talk on Colorado territorial gold, the Denver Coin Club, third-party grading services, and an auction. He was reaching out to people who are Four Mile Historical Park members who may not be interested in numismatics. He brought in some flyers. He also brought in a Winston Churchill coin and gave a brief biography about Churchill.

Old Business

No updates on a new meeting location.

Dave noted that the ANA will not be charging for club tables at the May show which will be in Denver. Dave also noted that he does not think we will have enough people to man a club table so he indicated that he offered to help the Denver Coin Club at their table.

Dave talked about the Wooden Nickel to commemorate the 10th Anniversary of the NSCC. The club voted on the font for the reverse and Dave passed around some ready-made designs for the obverse to be voted on rather than do our own design.

New Business

Dave requested that Stuart R. to move the map on the "About Us" page on the website to the top of the page.

Last Months' "Show and Tell" Recap

Our guest from Tucson brought examples of "Wooden Nickel" medals to pass around and generate ideas for our own.

Dave brought example medals from the Medallic Arts Company to pass around.

Stuart R. brought a PCGS graded MS64FBL Franklin half dollar and passed it around to see if anyone could spot what was wrong with it. In the end, the issue was that the coin was in a 1962 slab but it was a 1963-D coin. Stuart brought it as an example of "buy the coin, not the slab".

Coin Quiz Winner

There was no Coin Quiz given in September.

Prize Winners

Coin of the Month: Token or Medal. No information on who won.

Door Prizes: 1984 Proof Set was won by Stuart R., while Terry S., Charlotte N., and Katri N each won a roll of Lincoln Wheat backed cents.

Raffle Prize: A 1951-D Washington Quarter graded MS65 was won by one lucky member whose name was not recorded.

Program

The program for September was given by club member, and part time Houston, Texas resident, John B. on the topic "A Modest Colorado Collection".

Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

Also if you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

UP COMING COIN SHOWS

OCTOBER 28-30TH

DENVER COIN EXPO

NATIONAL WESTERN COMPLEX

EXPO HALL

I-70 & Brighton Blvd. Exit

DENVER, CO

10am to 6pm Friday & Saturday

10am to 3pm Sunday

CONTACT: JERRY MORGAN (719) 275-0585

WWW.DENVERCOINEXPOSHOWS.COM

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2011

President *

DAVE F.

VICE PRESIDENT

KERRY H.

SECRETARY *

MARK H.

TREASURER

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR # 1

RICH M.

DIRECTOR # 2 *

STEVE L.

DIRECTOR #3

DAVE WI.

* Indicates that this persons' term expires at the end of 2011

Coin Picture of the Month



1874 3 - Cent Piece

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

No editorial this month.

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at secretary@northsidecoinclub.org.